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17th October 2023 

 

Dear Sirs, 

On behalf of the Polytechnic School of Engineering of Gijón, I am writting to inform you about our 

interest on the celebration of the “All Electric Society” International Summit in our city, as well as to 

express our commitment of promotion in our university community and in our partner companies. 

In our school we teach 9 Bachelor degrees and 8 Master degrees related to the main fields of the 

industrial, telecomunication, computer and data science engineering. In all of them, the e-mobility 

sector and their applications have a strong presence, as this is a key knowledge area for us. 

Additionally, 4 engineering departments and around 40 research groups are located in our Campus 

and develop their activity in fields directly related with the scope of the summit, such us electric 

motors, power electronics, automation and control, renewable and emerging energy technologies, 

energy production and management, artificial intelligence, machine learning, quantum computing or 

virtual reality, among others. 

Phoenix Contact and the University of Oviedo have a long collaboration of 13 years in different 

activities related with automation technology, started by Dr. Adriano Mones and some teachers of 

our school as Dr. Felipe Mateos and Dr. Hilario López. Since 2018 both parts have strength this 

partnership enlarging this cooperation to the E-Mobility knowledge area, involving the “Smart Cities” 

chair. 

This extensive experience and constant commitment to the dissemination of technological advances 

in their fields of specialisation are reasons why they have our full confidence and support to organise 

the congress in the city. 

Finally, I would like to highlight that the School is located in a particularly attractive area of Gijón, 

both from economic and cultural points of view, with unique facilities of interest for the congress 

participants. 

I would like to take this opportunity to send you my warmest greetings in the hope that this 

candidature will be a success. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Inés Suárez Ramón 

Dean of the Polytechnic School of Engineering of Gijón 


